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Forest Research Institute (FRI)
director Dr SS Negi has said
that there is need for inclusion of
social issues in the field of
forestry. Factors like the change
in global climatic conditions
should also be attended to in
forestry for desired results and
long-term benefits to both the
environment and humans.

Dr Negi said this at the con-
clusion of two-day workshop
organised by the Directorate of
Forest Education, Central
Academy for State Forest
Services with the assistance of the
Japan International Cooperation
Agency. The workshop was
organised to consolidate rec-
ommendations and improving
in-service training courses for
State Forest Services officers.

ICFRE MEET ON BIODIVERSITY TODAY

DEHRADUN: Forest Research Institute, Indian Council of Forestry
Research and Education (ICFRE) are organising one-day consultative
meeting on “Biodiversity: Challenges and Issues” on Thursday.

Dr GS Rawat, the Director General of Indian Council of Forestry
Research and Education will be the chief guest. In this meeting five
invited lead speakers will be delivering speech on different topics
such as plant and animal biodiversity, invasive species, climate
change issues related with biodiversity and its regulations.

After the lectures there will be a discussion on the topic among the
participants. The participants will be from forestry institutions based
at Dehradun, State Forest Departments, State biodiversity Boards,
vice-chancellors of universities of Uttarakhand, ICFRE institutes and
other persons involved in the cause of biodiversity. It is pertinent to
mention that the programme is being held following the declaration
by the United Nations General Assembly of the year 2010 as the

‘International Year of Biodiversity (IYB)'. PNS

According to the event
organisers, the workshop was
held as part of the five-year tech-
nical cooperation project for

capacity building of State Forest
Training Institutions and SES
colleges with the assistance of
the Japan International

Cooperation Agency.

The implementation of this
project was started in March this
year to improve and strengthen
training activities in forest train-
ing institutions.

Earlier, as part of a survey for
ascertaining training needs, two
conferences were held on State-
level training needs and chal-
lenges in order to facilitate the
evaluation and remodeling of in-
service training of SFS officers.

During the two-day work-
shop which concluded on
Wednesday, resource persons

wve their recommendations for
esigning training modules for
State Forest services. Atsuo Ida,
Yutaka Kawashima and Hiroshi
Suzuki from Japan International
Cooperation Agency were also
among those present at the con-
clusion of the workshop. \







